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February 28, 2011

Dear President Yudof,


The American Indian Faculty & Staff Association at the University of California, San Diego writes this letter from the heart and with deep felt concern.   The matter of great importance to us regards the issue of human remains.  Quite frankly, we feel that it has been disrespectful and unjust for the University of California to keep human remains.  


It is time, past time in our opinion, for these human remains, known as CA-SDI-4669, to be repatriated to the Kumeyaay people. We support the return of the human remains to the La Posta Band of Mission Indians, a federally recognized tribe of the Kumeyaay people.  We support Professor Ross Frank’s Minority report that states the following, “The burials that form the basis for this claim were human beings whose most likely descendants, through both inherited culture and kinship, are the Kumeyaay people represented by the KCRC”.


From “In the Smaller Scope of Conscience: The Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act Twelve Years Later”, taken from the NAGPRA Basics training course, under the National NAGPRA Program, Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act, from the Secretary of the Interior, http://www.nps.gov/nagpra/TRAINING/INDEX.htm#Basics, the following is stated, “In the light of the important role that death and burial rites play in Native American cultures, it is all the more offensive that civil rights of America’s first citizens have been flagrantly violated for the past century.  Mr. President, the bill before us today is not about validity of museums or the value of scientific inquiry.  Rather it is about human rights”.  –Senator Daniel Inouye, October 26, 1990  


The repatriation of these human remains, CA-SDI-4669, by the University of California to the Kumeyaay people will “right a wrong” that has gone on for 35 years.  These human remains were excavated in 1976.  While at the time, scientific study by a research university such as UCSD perhaps was the “norm”, unearthing, removing and studying human remains was then, and still is today, unethical, inappropriate, and quite honestly, offensive to the Kumeyaay people, other American Indians, as well as many non-Native Americans.  With that view in mind, we strongly feel that repatriation of these human remains is necessary, and long overdue.  Repatriation will begin to restore public trust.  Most importantly, the Kumeyaay people will finally be able to “put to rest” these human remains with the proper burial rites and respect that they deserve. 


Your consideration of our remarks is greatly appreciated.  We would be happy to answer any questions at any time.  As the American Indian Faculty Staff Association, we would like to be notified as to any new developments regarding these human remains.




Respectfully,

    
American Indian Faculty & Staff Association, 

    
University of California, San Diego

